
 

M: +61 466 912 527 
    
Siobhan.Cunliffe@health.nsw.gov.au  
www.pathology.health.nsw.gov.au ABN 49 382 586 535 

 

10 May 2023 
 
 
Mr Gerard Hayes 
Secretary  
Health Services Union 
Locked Bag 3 
Australia Square NSW 1215 
 
 
Dear Gerard 
  
This letter is to advise the Health Service Union (HSU) about the relocation of one of the NSW Health 
Pathology Revenue teams located currently at Liverpool Hospital. 
 
As you are aware there is a redevelopment occurring at Liverpool and as a result the NSW Health 
Pathology Laboratories will be moving to a new and smaller space. 
 
As a result of the redevelopment there will no longer be permanent office space available to the 
Revenue team based at Liverpool Hospital. 
 
As an alternative, NSW Health Pathology have identified a suitable space in the NSW Health Pathology 
Laboratory space located at Westmead Hospital. 
 
Consultation was undertaken with the revenue team and other non-laboratory teams in 2021 and 2022 
and a number of options were suggested including a relocation to another hospital site. 
 
A meeting was held with the majority of the revenue team on 10 May 2023 and staff were advised of the 
planned move to Westmead Hospital.  As a number of the staff live closer to Liverpool Hospital staff will 
be offered the opportunity to be given specific support around applying for jobs (resume writing, interview 
skills) to assist in finding other roles closer to their homes if they want. 
 
Alternatively, discussions will be had with staff about occasionally working from home and hot desking at 
Liverpool and Campbelltown where possible in conjunction with working at Westmead Hospital. 
 
The staff have also been provided with a list of FAQs and have been invited to submit additional 
questions that are not answered in the FAQs.  All staff have also been invited to have one-on-one 
meetings with the team lead and myself to ask other questions and discuss the support that will be 
provided if staff do not wish to move to Westmead Hospital. 
 
If you have any queries please feel free to contact me. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
Siobhan Cunliffe 
Associate Director HR Metro 
NSW Health Pathology  
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